
7 Nov 14 
 
Bingo:  
This takes place tonight at 7.30pm in the village hall with cash prizes, a raffle and 
licensed bar. All proceeds go to Moggerhanger Village Hall charity. For further 
information contact Betty on 01767 640734, Jackie on 01767 640790 or Carolyn on 
01767 640727. Please note this event is open to all. 
 
Coffee Break:  
Don’t forget this weekly event for Mums and Dads every Wednesday during term-
time from 9am to 10am and longer if wanted (the shop is open until noon). Tea or 
coffee and biscuits cost just 50p. 

 

Parish Council:  

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 19, at 7.30pm in the village 
hall. 

 
Moggerhanger Music Hall: 
The Friends of St John's Church invite you to come to the village hall on Saturday, 
November 15. There will be a traditional supper of bangers and mash followed by 
jam roly poly or fruit crumble and custard with entertainment supplied by local 
musicians, singers and players and rounded off with a sing-along. Edwardian dress 
for fun is optional although there will be a prize for the best outfit. There will be a 
licensed bar. Tickets in advance at £12 from Dorothy on 01767 640242 or Pat on 
01767 640848. 
 
Moggerhanger Park: 
There will be a Christmas Wreath Making Workshop on Friday, December 12 at 
10.30am until 2.30pm in the Woodland Café. You will learn how to make a beautiful 
Christmas wreath for your door, which you will take away with you, completed and 
ready to hang. 
Included on the day will be all wreath making items for a finished wreath, help and 
support from a qualified teacher in adult education, tea and coffee and a lunch of 
homemade soup and a roll and mince pie. The cost is £38 (A fresh wreath like this 
would cost around £40 in the shops.) 
This will be a fun, relaxing morning with a festive atmosphere. You will be able to put 
into practice all you have learned and make your own Christmas wreath using quality 
materials. Take your wreath home and impress family and friends! 
If you are interested in finding out more or want to book a place please contact 
07521 978169 or email mangoldka.2012@gmail.com.  
 
Spooks and Sparks: 
There was a Halloween Party last Saturday, ‘Spooks and Sparks’ at the village hall. 
Everyone saved their pumpkins and brought them along which really added to the 
atmosphere. There were children’s games and disco run by Steve Wheatley, a raffle 
and prizes for the best fancy dress costumes. There was also a bring and share 
buffet which was excellent. We even managed a few fireworks. Everyone had a 
great time and wanted to know if there would be one next year. A big thank you to 
everyone for helping on the day. This event has raised £273 towards the hall’s new 
car park. 
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Whist:  
Held last Friday with MC Mr Ian Collis. The winners were Mrs M Urtone, Ms R 
Bennett, Mrs I Byrne, Mrs A Lattimer, Mr B Urtone, Mr R Snell, Mrs R Burns and Mr 
T Beck. 
Raffle winners were Mr I Collis, Mrs I Byrne, Mr B Urtone, Mrs R Burns and Mr R 
Snell. The next whist drive will be held on Friday, November 14, in the village hall at 
7.30pm. 
 
Emm Gee 60 Club: 
Mrs C Rawlins welcomed members to the monthly meeting held on Wednesday last 
and was also caller for the prize bingo. 
During the afternoon tea was served, cakes provided by Mr and Mrs Barrance on the 
occasion of their birthdays. 
Winners of the raffle were Mrs C Rawlins, Mrs J Harding, Mrs D Burley, Mrs C Flint, 
Mrs V King, Mrs E Bridge and Mrs B Lincoln.  
The next meeting will be held in the village hall on Wednesday, November 26 at 
2.30pm. Members are asked to bring their suggestions for the January New Year 
meal (venue etc.). 
 
Church Services:  
St John the Evangelist, 9.30am Remembrance Sunday service. This will be followed 
by a short service and wreath laying at the War Memorial at approximately 10.15am. 


